State College Music Boosters Meeting Agenda Monday, April 4, 2016 Room 38 7:00 – 8:00pm

- **1.Introductions:** Paul Leskowicz, Becky Misangyi, Heather Bodenschatz, Sue Cunningham, Margaret Higgins, Wendy Warner, Christy Bagley, Leigh Hurtz, Jenny Koberna, Jean Pierce, Diane Felmlee
- **2.President's Report:** Becky: Jean Najar has agreed to take over Restaurant Fundraisers. We still need more people to cover open volunteer positions. Encouraged all of us to personally ask people we think would be willing to help. We will divide the refreshments responsibilities for next year to make this position easier. Heather questioned whether refreshments need to be provided after each concert. We will discuss plans to reorganize in the future and implement this fall. Sue: nothing to report.
- **3.Vice President's report:** Heather: Nothing to report
- **4.Treasurer's report:** See attached. Margaret has deposited money collected from "The Greek". All monies have been placed in students' accounts so that they are available for use on the adjudication trip. We spent money on the magnets, but this money should return nearly five fold.
- **5.Secretary's minutes reviewed.** Motion to approve by Christy, second by Leigh, approved unanimously. Jenny: Will send minutes to the officers for input first, then bring the minutes to the meeting to be reviewed and approved.

6. Music Director's Report: Paul Leskowicz.

- A. For adjudication, a copy of the birth certificate is sufficient if they are 19years of age or younger. They do not need to bring the original. Paul would like to have copies of all birth certificates and passports to have for the trip as back-up. He will be emailing about this soon.
- B. Held a recent inservice with music faculty to continue to discuss curriculum revision. They are making a master plan for K-12.
- C. PMEA States was a success. Several music faculty attended. Excellent workshops.
- D. All State students represented State College well. We continue to have the most students from any single school in the state, as we have for 43 years running. Discussed All East and how students are selected. This is always one year behind, so only underclassmen are eligible.

- E. Registration is coming up soon for marching band. He is working on the band picnic details.
- F. State College homecoming is on the same night as the PSU homecoming parade this year. He will consider how to handle pre-game and participation by alumni this year.
- G. Adjudication: He rescheduled the adjudication chaperone's meeting until 7:30 on Monday the 25th. Because we are leaving very early on Friday morning, music faculty are discussing the possibility of bag checks on Thursday night.

7.Old Business

A.Upcoming Events:

PMEA Festival dates *See below

B.Updates:

Music Formal –Susan Smith: Everything is going well. Next meeting is at 7:00 this Wednesday at Wegmans.

Magnets-Sue Cunningham. Brought them tonight. We are selling them for \$5.00.

Open Positions-discussed again the difficulty of finding people. Hope to promote any remaining positions at the welcome meeting in August. Continue to ask friends and acquaintances.

Music Teacher Appreciation- Becky for Christine Stangel. She received great feedback. Thanks again.

8.New Business and other announcements

- A. Paul: State College was again chosen as a Best Community for Music Education. A lot of work went in to this and it is quite an honor.
- B. Paul: regarding the Woody Herman band and food. He is telling the musicians to eat before they come back for the evening. Tickets for the concert will be between \$20.00-\$25.00.
- **C.** Becky: we need to keep vigilant and attend the school board meetings. She is trying to have someone from Music Boosters at every meeting.

9.Adjournment

*Festival Dates

Elementary Choir April 29

6th Grade Band May 6

State College Music Boosters, Inc. Officers and Committee Chairs: 2015-2016

Co-Presidents: Susan Cunningham sjc1105@aol.com

Becky Misangyi rebeccamisangyi@ymail.com

 Vice President
 Heather Bodenschatz
 mabhcb@msn.com

 Secretary:
 Jennifer Koberna
 jmkoberna@gmail.com

Treasurer: Margaret Higgins margaret.higgins.8@gmail.com

Membership: Diane Felmlee dhf12@psu.edu

Communications: OPEN (2016-2017) jean_pierce155@msn.com

Advocacy: Becky Misangyi rebeccamisangyi@ymail.com

Need more

Fundraising

Student Account Coordinator: OPEN

Clothing Sale:Brendan Bagleybjb30@psu.eduBarnes & Noble:Jane Millarjanemllr5@gmail.comCitrus Sale:OPENtosodale@comcast.net

Cookie Dough: **OPEN**

OPEN

Penn State Hockey Concessions: Dale Toso <u>tosodale@comcast.net</u>
Restaurant Fundraisers **OPEN** <u>thomae@verizon.net</u>
Used Instrument Sale: Sue & John Cunningham sjc1105@aol.com

Popcorn/Kettle Corn Wendy Warner <u>wendywarner62@hotmail.com</u>

Marching Band Support

Band Shack Becky and Vilmos Misangyi <u>rebeccamisangyi@ymail.com</u>

Hot Chocolate:

Sue & John Cunningham

Water:

Sue & John Cunningham

Sic1105@aol.com

sjc1105@aol.com

jmkoberna@gmail.com

PSU Homecoming box dinners: Jean Pierce (W. Warner shadow 2015-16)

wendywarner62@hotmail.com

Final Rehearsal Hot Cocoa & Cookies Wendy Warner <u>wendywarner62@hotmail.com</u>

Concert Refreshments

SCAHS **OPEN**

MNMS: Heather Bodenschatz <u>mabhcb@msn.com</u>
Ronda Craig <u>ronda@curtiscraig.com</u>

PFMS: Suzanne Neely <u>ssneely4music@gmail.com</u>

PMEA Snacks: Jane McCandless jfm4@comcast.net

Teacher Appreciation:Christine Stangelstangelg@comcast.netMusic Formal Chairman:Beverly Hibbertb.hibbert@hotmail.com

Senior Gifts: Jennifer Koberna jmkoberna@gmail.com

Webmaster: Heather Bodenschatz <u>hcbodenschatz@gmail.com</u>